July 23, 2020 The Williamsport Home

Dear Residents, Families, and Caregivers,

As a continued effort to keep you informed of any COVID-19 activity, please see updated information on our current number:

Number of cases
0 ADMISSIONS: Residents admitted or readmitted who were previously hospitalized and treated for COVID-19
0 CONFIRMED: Residents with new laboratory positive COVID-19
0 SUSPECTED: Residents with new suspected COVID-19
0 COVID-19 DEATHS: Residents with suspected or laboratory positive COVID-19 who died in the facility or another
location.

Since our last letter dated July 16, 2020, there have been 0 resident confirmed and 0 new staff positive reports. In addition, we
have had 0 new clusters of respiratory conditions this week for residents and 0 new clusters of respiratory symptoms for staff thi:
week. '

The reopening plan for The Williamsport Home will be posted on the facility website for you to review. Having a reopening plan
does not mean that the facility will open to regular functioning as it was prior to COVID-19. This reopening plan allows us to phas:
back some areas to a certain extent, for example: group activities, group dining and group therapies. There are still many
restrictions that we are required to follow, which is in the best interest for those that reside in the facility.

Part of the reopening plan does speak about the outdoor visitations, just like the visitations that we conducted prior to universal
testing. The date for us to go back into that part of the reopening plan will be August 4, 2020, at which time you are able to returi
to the scheduling of visitation by calling: Dawnette Shobert, Activities Director at 570-323-8781

We look forwarded to allowing modified visitations to begin once again! As a reminder, all areas that were in place in previous
visitations still remain in effect.

1. A mask must be worn during the entire visit. The mask needs to be placed as soon as the family member/visitor gets out of
their personal vehicle.

2. The family member/visitor must pass the required screening prior to the start of the visit, which will be completed by the
staff member assisting for the visit. If any family member/visitor fails the screening, they will be required to leave.

3. The family member/visitor is required to maintain a 6 feet distance from the resident at all times. At no point in time shoulc
the family member/visitor come closer than 6 feet away from the resident.

4. No touching in anyway is allowed from the family member/visitor.

5. No pets are allowed during visitation.

6. This form must be returned to the facility prior to visitation.

Our communication continues to be conducted via mailed letters, The Williamsport Home Facebook page and
www.thewilliamsporthome.com . As always, if you have any questions, comment or concerns please reach out to either me,
Stephanie Fry (Director of Nursing) or Sue Hooker (Infection Preventionist).

Sincerely,
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